SPECIAL MEETING MARCH 29, 1989

The special meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. on March

29, 1989 by Supervisor James Totten. He explained that the meeting
was called at the request of 15 petitioners to "hold a regular
annual Birch Run Township meeting and to consider and discuss the
proposed township budget and revisions to salaries of elected
township officials, and to dispose of any other township business
normally handled at annual meetings.™

The clerk called the roll of township officials:

Present Absent
X James Totten, supervisor
X Marcia Strong, clerk
X Edgar Scharrer, treasurer
X Maria Foerster, trustee
X Thomas Totten, trustee

There were approximately 150 people in attendance.

Minutes of the 1988 annual meeting were approved as read by motion
of Thomas Totten, supported by Edgar Scharrer. Motion carried.

There were no petitions or correspondence to present.

There was no old business to conduct.

Supervisor presented salaries proposed by the board.

Moved by Margot Knoll, supported by Helen Solak to approve the
salaries as presented by the board (supervisor who does the
assessing at $32,000, supervisor who does not do the assessing

at $24,000, clerk at $20,400 and treasurer at $9,000).

Moved by John W. Bierlein supported by Don Voorheis to call the
guesiton. Motion carried.

Supervisor called the question and declared the motion carried.

Motion by Don Bailer, supported by Valeria Olszewski for a division
of the house. Motion carried.

Division of the house produced 88 no votes and 59 yes votes.
Motion failed.

Motion by Don Bailer, supported by Valeria Olszewskl to recommend
that township board look at possibility of placing legal notices
in Frankenmuth News. Motion carried.

Motion by Tom Totten supported by Maria Foerster to adjourn at
8:45 p.m. Motion carried.

Marcia Strong, clerk



